


6. REPORT OF THE VICE-CHANCELLOR 

6.1 





11. FACILITATING FUTURE CONSIDERATION OF REMUNERATION PAPER F 
OF THE ROLE OF PRO-CHANCELLOR 

11.1 The Deputy Chief Executive (Operations) introduced a proposal to enable the 
University’s governing instruments to facilitate future consideration of remuneration 
of the role of Pro-Chancellor, noting this was not a consideration for the newly 
appointed Pro-Chancellor.  Council had not taken the view at this current time that 
the role should be remunerated in the future either.  However during the process of 
search and appointment, Council had discussed whether the context for considering 
remuneration of the role in the future was likely to change and it had been noted 
that the current definition of the role in Statute may hinder timely consideration and 
inhibit the ability of Council to activate a choice about remuneration at the point of 
future decision making. 

11.2 She reported that there were a small number of universities in the sector who had 
this facility although there was an active debate about it within the sector, and legal 
advice had confirmed that Lancaster could enable consideration of remuneration 
following a modification to University governance instruments.  The paper set out a 
number of the issues discussed by Council reflecting different perspectives about 
future remuneration of the role. 

11.3 Some members of the Senate voiced reservations, noting the current financial 
pressures, the potential reputational impact and a general sense that remuneration 
did not feel in line with the ethos of Lancaster University as a charity.  It was noted 
that this reflected similar perspectives aired in the Council discussion.  As a 
counterpoint, it was noted that the role, accountabilities and time commitment 
required of the Pro-Chancellor had grown considerably in recent years and the lack 
of remuneration for the role would limit potential candidates to solely to the 
independently wealthy.  The potential to diversify and broaden any future target 
pool was welcomed so long as this commitment was reflected in the recruitment 
process. 

11.4 It was noted that Council would be discussing the principle again at its next meeting 
and that Senate’s comments would be passed on.  It was also noted that Senate 
requested to Council that its views were sought in relation to any future specific 
proposals in this area. 

11.5 Senate noted the proposal for Council in principle to have the facility to enact 
remuneration of the Pro-Chancellor role and the associated proposed changes to 
Statute 1 Definitions (subject to Privy Council approval) and agreed that its 
comments would be passed to Council to support its decision-making. 



ITEMS FOR INFORMATION 

12. SENATE CHAIR’S ACTIONS PAPER G 

12.1 Senate noted the Chair’s actions made on its behalf since the last meeting. 

13. WRITTEN REPORTS OF MEETINGS PAPER H 

13.1 Senate noted the reports. 

14. NEW AND REVISED PROGRAMMES PAPER I 

14.1 Senate noted the report. 

15. FORWARD SCHEDULE OF BUSINESS PAPER J 

15.1 Senate noted the Forward Schedule. 

16. DATE OF NEXT MEETING 

16.1 The next meeting will be held at 1.00 p.m. on Friday 4 November 2020. 


